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OPTIC TEST POT REPLACEMENT NOTIFICATION 
 

 
I. SCOPE: 

To inform our customers of a change in the Optic Test Pot value on the pre-amp card on 
the M100A and M200A analyzers.   
 

II. PARTS: 
NONE 
 

III. TOOLS: 
NONE 
 

IV. INFORMATION: 
 
1. We have changed the value of the OT pot on the pre-amp cards for the 

M100A and M200A analyzers.   
2. This change will ensure that no matter what value you have the HVPS set 

to that you will be able to adjust the OT pot so that you can get the pmt value that 
you are looking for on the front panel of the instrument.  If you would like to 
change the pot on an existing pre-amp card to make the same modification that is 
not a problem.  The pot that we changed was R25 on the 02107 card.  This pot 
was changed from a 10K pot to a 50K pot.   

3. Please keep in mind that OT is still a go no-go test and that this is not 
intended as a stability check or linearity check.   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If you have questions regarding this procedure or any API equipment, please contact an API 

Customer Service representative at: 

 TELEDYNE
  INSTRUMENTS
   Advanced Pollution Instrumentation
    A Teledyne Technologies Company

Service Note 
9480 Carroll Park Drive, San Diego, CA 92121-5201  
Phone (858) 657-9800   Fax: (858) 657-9818 Toll Free 1800 324-5190   
E-mail:  api-customerservice@teledyne.com     http://www.teledyne-api.com  

Information contained herein is classified as EAR99 under the U.S. Export Administration Regulations.  Export, reexport or diversion contrary to U.S. law is prohibited.
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